

Competitions & Event Safety Protocols & Procedures

Golfers must adhere to the current Covid-19 Policy in place at Bluenose Golf Club available for viewing on the website and posted on the Pro Shop bulletin board. In compliance with Nova Scotia Golf Association all competitions and events are permitted as per the Phase 2 guidelines available on the NSGA website. The BGC Ladies and Men's Match Committee in cooperation with the Pro Shop have adopted the following procedures for all competitions and events hosted by the Bluenose Golf Club:

- Specific event details and rules for play will be communicated via email to all competitors prior to them arriving at the course.
- Information will also be communicated to competitors regarding sign up procedures for each event
- Entry fees can be paid to the Pro Shop by e-transfer, debit or credit card, or may be paid directly to the Match Committee in a manner of their choosing.
- Groups must not exceed 4 players.
- Shotgun starts are permitted. All shotgun events will require social distancing at all times, particularly before and after the event. It will be the responsibility of the event organizer(s), with the assistance of BGC staff, to ensure all Covid protocols are being followed.
- Competitor groups will pick up their score card and pencil at the Pro Shop. Each group will designate 1 person to do the scoring so that there is only 1 scorecard per group. Scores will be verified after the round by each competitor verbally with the group's scorekeeper.
- After the round is over, scorecards are to be dropped off in a designated area outside the Pro Shop. During member events the Match Committee will be responsible for handling and disposing of the scorecards and posting the scores. Appropriate PPE will be worn during the handling of the scorecards and posting of scores.
- Competitors are to arrive at the 1st tee area a maximum of 15 minutes prior to their tee time or Shotgun start time.
- Players are not allowed to touch the pins and pins must remain in the hole at all times.
- For details on Clubhouse & Patio use, please refer to the current Covid-19 Policy in place at BGC.
- If it is necessary to suspend play during the event, all players must head to their vehicles immediately. Players will be updated either by Match Committee or Pro Shop staff via email or in person.
- Prize presentations in the Clubhouse are limited to 24 people and all participants must be seated. Larger groups may hold prize presentations outside as long as social distancing is possible and enforced by event organizer(s), with the assistance of BGC staff.